The Board of Heaith meeting was held on, Monday May 17, 2021 at 5:00 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Robert Lyons, Mathew Foster and Lisa Lesogor, Staff in attendance: Susan
Mulloy, Adm. Asst.

L Lesogor, s/Foster a unanimous vote to open the meeting at 5:00 p.an.
*no appointments or hearings scheduled

M/iesogor, s/Foster g unanimous vote to appoint Rob Lyons to Sewer Advisory Beard to replace Robert
Philbrick as the BOH representative,

M/Lesogor, s/Foster a inanimous vote to approve the Disposal Works Permits for:

84 Bridge Street, 36 Cheryl Drive, 35 Hidden Acres, 40 Water Street, 48 Old Oak Street, 1136 Plymouth
Street.

{pass over 1850 Central and 84 Folsom due to the need for revisions)

(pass over minutes — not ready for approval yet)

M/Lesogor, s/Foster unanimous vote 10 issue a Tobacco Permit Renewal to Viking Liquors (previously
Richdale).

M/Lesogor, s/Foster a unanimous vote to pay bills: Robert Casper, B&D, Happy Frog

Susan Mulloy provided an update on COVID. On May 29" ALL COVID restrictions will be lifted and
the Face Covering Order will be replaced with an Advisory for unvaccinated individuals. (information to
be posted on website and Facebook). Schools will still be required to follow DESE guidance regarding
face coverings and social distancing, Cases continue to trend down.

A vaccination clinic is being offered at the High School this Thursday sponsored by our office and the FD
for children 12-18 utilizing Pfizer vaccine. The school has sent out emails inviting families to register. A
second dose clinic will be held 3 weeks later. We were able to obtain our vaccine through our collaborative
with the BSU vaccination site.

Discussion regarding office operations: The Interim Town Administrator signed a MOU with Robert
Buker of Buker and Sons to provide septic inspection and plan review services at “fee per service” pricing,
A copy of the MOU is available in our office. Additionally, there is a meeting on Wednesday for all
Departments to discuss the services of Environmental Partners.

Bridge Street Landfill: There was talk of a proposed “gun range” at the landfill, however, the Police Dept
has made alternate arrangements with the City of Brockton. The proposed Burn Building at the landfill that
was previously presented and approved by the BOH is on hold until we verify the exact location as it
compares to the “site assignment”.

The YMCA has applied for a camp permit, Rob Casper will conduct a pool inspection prior to issuing the
permit and will do an operation inspection once they are up and runing,

Community Coalition for Change is having an event on the common on 6/13. 1t was on Agenda as it

pertained to COVID restrictions, however, they will be lifted at time of event. All Food Vendors will be
permitted.

MiLesogor, s/Foster a unanimous vote to adjourn at 6:00 p.nr,




